Lord Ara Darzi
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Richmond House

Whitehall

London

SW1 2NL

9 January 2008
Dear Lord Darzi
I write in response to your recent letter requesting policy ideas for submission to the NHS review. 
We welcome the opportunity to comment on the interim report. In particular we welcome the commitment to the principle of involving senior medical staff in leading service reform. As nearly all dermatologists are members of the BAD we are in a strong position in which to support new policy initiatives agendas. 
· Quality improvement – The BAD recognizes the need for appropriate measurement of quality and is currently developing standards which will facilitate this. The BAD has developed guidelines in a number of areas which serve as a template for assessing standards of service delivery and individual patient management. The BAD is also actively engaged in developing local audit schemes which enable area of good practice to be identified.
· The BAD was represented and had extensive involvement in producing the “Implementing care closer to home: Convenient quality care for patients” guide to accreditation for GPwSPIs in Dermatology. We support the development of other accreditation / review processes to ensure that alternative pathways of care meet the needs of patients. 
· The BAD supports policies that improve access to local services for individual patients. The BAD has been at the forefront of initiatives to move care closer to home. Some of these services are now consultant based and in other areas there is a collaborative approach between practitioners in primary and secondary care. We are committed to the principles of providing seamless care to patients and are working to overcome the barriers that some current commissioning initiatives have produced. 

· Innovation – The BAD recognizes the importance of innovation in the NHS. Dermatology has been at the forefront of the development of models of service redesign. These allow a flexible approach to service delivery which can be tailored to take account of local needs. We have recognised the importance of designing care pathways which are both financially and clinically sustainable.

· Primary & community care strategy – “World Class Commissioning” for the NHS requires a detailed understanding of commissioning intentions and the BAD has been instrumental in recent months in developing supporting documentation to support the Care Closer to Home agenda. The BAD recognizes the need for commissioners and secondary care providers to be supported with a framework from which to begin negotiations, and has begun the process of identifying the key issues that support and influence commissioning agendas.
· The BAD has a long tradition of working cooperatively with a large number of patient support groups and actively supports their development.
We look forward to receiving your response on the above.

Yours sincerely 

David Shuttleworth

Clinical Vice-President 

